Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

October 24, 2022
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Michael Feder, David Imre, Luci Konken and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:   Yes    MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:  7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  A tenant was present to ask about the procedure of letters going out to homeowners.  She was informed when the office or Board receive a complaint, either the PM or a Board member will go by the property to access the situation.  Based on their findings a letter can be sent.  Letters are also sent as a result of the Architectural walk throughs that take place every Spring and Summer.  Another homeowner was present to discuss the zoning changes and proposed business on Milwaukee Ave (see below).  Another homeowner was present to hear about the 2023 proposed budget and suggested the Board follow Roberts Rules of Order.  
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Michael makes motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
AC Report: 

Approved via email
· 6249 Formoor-Landscaping
· 6228 Formoor-Paint Trim

· 6234 Crossland-Replace front door

· 6161 Crossland-Solar Panels

· 6242 Crossland-Paver borders and walkway

Violations:
· Walk Through Results:  PM provided walk through reports for the Board to review.  Final letters for the season went out to the Gardens and Greens.  Twenty-two second request letters were sent on the original 68 violation notices. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  
· September’s Financials were reviewed
· 2023 Budget was reviewed.  The Treasurer discussed the proposed increase to the base assessment based on costs and being over budget for 2022.  The only planned project for 2023 is the exterior stain of the clubhouse.  The base assessment will increase from $38/month to $41/month and the Greens Special Services assessment will increase based on the increase in the landscape contract.  The 2023 Budget will be presented and officially adopted at the Annual Meeting on Monday, November 28th at 7:00PM.  Luci approves, Debbie 2nd, 2023 Budget approved
NEW BUSINESS:

· Algae/Bio-dredge contract 2023-2024:  PM provided quote from McCloud Aquatics for Algae/Chara an submerged weeds for both ponds, bio-dredge and duckweed for the Pebble Creek Pond only. Luci approved, Debbie 2nd, McCloud contract approved
· Proposed business on Milwaukee Ave:  A homeowner was present to discuss the change to zoning for 26 acres east of Milwaukee Ave at Manchester.  He attended the Planning and Zoning meeting on October 12th  where the Planning and Zoning Board recommended the property be rezoned from office buildings to Commercial.  They also granted a Special Use Permit to allow a truck dealership to be constructed.  This facility will allow for sales and repairs of many large trucks with hours of operation from 6:00am to 12:00am Monday through Friday and 7:00-3:30 on Saturdays.  This will bring significantly more traffic down Milwaukee Ave as well as noise and pollution.  The Board discussed and would like to make sure all residents of Fairway Ridge are aware of the proposal.  An email will be sent to homeowners with the link to the presentation as well as a sample letter in the event they wish to voice their concerns to the Village.  PM will follow up with the Village to determine dates this will be on the Village agenda for a vote and contact Heather Ridge to see if they plan to make any statement.  Two Board members will draft a sample letter to be sent to homeowners.  
PENDING BUSINESS:

· None
Michael makes motion to adjourn, Debbie 2nd, Meeting Adjourned: 7:49 pm    
Next Meeting Monday November 28, 2022
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